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Message from the Chairman 

I hope you have enjoyed the better than average weather over the 

summer which was apparently the warmest summer recorded in England.  

This has provided great opportunities to enjoy evening events outdoors, 

and to holiday without the need to search for dece nt weather abroad, 

unless of course you had plans to go to Luccombe where, yet again, it 

rained (see below).  

 

There has been much activity in and around the Cathedral, with much 

more planned through the Autumn leading to Christmas.  I am grateful 

to all th ose who have contacted me following my appointment as 

Chairman of our ECA and pleased that more of our members are showing 

an interest to become involved in planned events.  Please continue to keep in touch and submit 

your ideas (musical or otherwise)  and support ECA events.  

Stephen Darlingtonõs Valediction 

Saturday 7 th  July saw Stephen Darlington , one of our vice presidents,  

conduct his last Evensong at Christ Church, Oxford at an uplifting  

service billed as ñStephensong ò.  I was very glad to attend 

representing our ECA, particularly as he was Master of the Music at 

St. Albans throughout my time as a chorister.  

 

After a lunchtime cricket match the Old Boys Association joined the 

Choir with beautiful singing of canticles by H erbert Howells and the 

anthem ñThe Spirit of the Lord ò by Elgar.  Following the service, I 

joined over 200 guests in the masterôs garden for a BBQ, hosted by 

the Dean.  It was lovely catching up with Stephen and Moira (and their 

grown -up girls).  We hope t o see more of Stephen now he has retired 

and has family living in St. Albans.  

Luccombe Weekend  

The last weekend of July found several of us back in Luccombe, Somerset to mark the 60 th  

anniversary of Choir Camp, which was started by our President, Peter Hurford in 1958.  Despite 

the hottest July since 1976, in true Choir Camp style the heavens opened  as we arrived.  Not to 

be put off we enjoyed  the weekend with the traditional walk to the summit of Dunkery Beacon, 

afternoon tea at Horner and a BBQ on the Saturday.  

 

Thankfully, t he rain had cleared for our walk although it was very windy on Dunkery where we 

enj oyed a quick bite to eat.  

 
Richard Lilley  

Chairman  
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Our BBQ was held in the barn at East Luccombe Farm to ensure we kept dry.  

 
 

Choral Evensong on Sunday afternoon was conducted by David Ireson, and the sermon preached 

by our very own Precentor, Berkeley Zych who joined us for the weekend.  
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Choir News - Music Trust Concert  

On Saturday , 14 th  July 2018  the St Albans Bach Choir were  joined by the St  Albans Cathedral 

Choir , Abbey Girls ' Choir  and Abbey Singers in a n ou tstanding performance of Mendelssohn's  epic 

oratorio  "Elijah" .  

 

Accompanied by Sinfonia Verdi  with soloists Rachel Nicholls  (soprano) , Anna Harvey  (alto) , Ed 

Lyon (tenor) and Gareth Brynmor  John  (baritone) , and Assi stant Master of the Music, Tom 

Winpenny at the  organ , it was directed by the Master of the Music, Andrew Lucas.  

 

From a newspaper review: " ... the massed choir s sounded spectacul ar throughout but the 

Cathedral Choirs came into the ir own in the sweet -sounding quartet and [chorister] John -Ellis 

Wallace  deserves a special mention for the small but important part of "The Youth ".  For all 

concerned, it was a huge undertaking but the su ccess of the performance made it well worth the 

effor t .  And rew Lucas and al l the  perform er s deserved the tremendous applause  they received at 

the end."  

New Organ Scholar ð Marko Sever 

Marko comes  from Canberra, Australia and  he studied at the 

University of Sydney and the Sydney Conservatorium of Music  

under Philip Swanton .  He came to London in 2016, where he 

completed post -graduate studies at the Royal Academy of Music  

under Gerard Brooks.  

 

Before join ing the music staff at St Albans he held positions at 

the London Or atory and All Saints Margaret Street  and has given 

many organ recitals  across  London , including Westminster 

Cathedral, Westminster Abbey, St Georgeôs Hanover Square, the 

Royal Festival Hall, and St Lawrence Jewry.  

 

Marko became a  prize -winning FRCO (Fellow of the Royal College of Organists )  earlier this year , 

receiving  the Harding and Durrant Prizes . 

 

We warmly welcome him to St Albans Cathedral on behalf o f the ECA.  

Member News 

I was delighted to attend Evensong on Wednesday 11 th  July during which three choristers from 

the Abbey Girlsô Choir were valedicted by the Dean.  I joined the choir and their parents for a post 

Evensong reception held in the Deanery gardens and presented Niamh Ireson -Crompton , 

Alexandra Snailham  and Lara Cu mmins  with a copy of our 2018 Year Book, a copy of Malcolmôs 

Alban Notes book and a card welcoming them to the ECA.    

 

On Sunday 15 th  July Colin Turner  joined our association as he was valedicted during Evensong.  

In my absence , Tony Price, committee  member and current lay clerk presented Colin with the 

same welcome pack.   

 

We look forward to hearing from them in due course and wish them well for their future.  
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Marnus Greyling , the 2017 / 18 organ scholar became a member on 12 th  August following his last 

service in role.  We wish him well as h e returns to South Africa to pursue his musical career  and  

he promises to keep in touch.  

 

Former Cathedral Head Chorister, Caspa r Singh  completed his stu dies at the Guildhall School of 

Music and Drama  over the summer  gaining a first class degree.  He has now moved to Muni ch, 

Germany to join the Bayerische Staatsoper . 

 

In September, f ormer chorister Chris topher  Price  took up a place at Trinity Laban Conservatoire 

of Music and Dance  to study tuba (joining his older sister Jessica Price  who is now in her third 

year) . 

 

Ex-Abbey Girls' Choir mem ber Helen Charlston  has been selected as one of the six artists joining 

the  City Music Foundation  (CMF)  Artist Programme  2018 . Helen wil l give a recital at The Hospital 

Church of St Bartholomew the Less on Wednesday 14th November  2018  as part of the CMF  2018 -

19 Lunchtime Recital Series.   She said " [ The]  CMF will be the perfect springboard to propel my 

career forward. I'm  excited to see where it will go!" , and so are we!  

 

We send them all  our congratulations and will follow their careers with great inter est.  

FCOCA Annual Festival  www.fcoca.org.uk  

The 88 th  Festival o f the Federation Cathedral Old Choristersô Associations was hosted by  

Peterborough Cathedral Old Choristers Association over the middle weekend of September this 

year.  Delegates were treated to Evensong on the Friday followed by a Wine and Cheese tasting  

supper in the South Transept.  A tour of the Cathedral on the Saturday morning was followed by 

an organ recital by ECA member David Humphreys who was our organ scholar in 2003 / 04.  

 

 
 

Evensong was conducted by Tansy Castledine who had only been in post as D irector of Music for 

one week.  The 48 strong Cathedral Choir, including their Youth Choir and ex -choristers were 

joined by the 50 or so delegates for Evensong on Saturday where Stanford Evening Canticles in C 

and Parry " I Was Glad " was sung.  

 

Next yearôs festival is in Portsmouth Cathedral between 21 st  and 23 rd  June.  Do get in touch if 

youôre interested in attending. 
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